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DATE:           May 4, 2023 

 

TO:  Police Civilian Review Panel (PCRP)   

 

FROM: Steven Richardson 

Executive Director, Fairfax County Police Civilian Review Panel 

 

SUBJECT: Executive Director’s Report 

 

 

Constitutional Policing Conference 

 

Greetings from The Institute for Constitutional Policing Conference. Together with Fairfax 

County Independent Police Auditor (IPA) Richard Schott, and our peers from Arlington, 

Alexandria and nationally, we are here to learn from and engage with national leaders in 

Constitutional Policing. I look forward to presenting key takeaways at the Panels June Public 

Meeting.      

 

Outreach 

 

This office continues to work with the Office of Immigrant Community Affairs on a 

comprehensive outreach to the county’s robust Spanish speaking communities. We are also 

developing a Spanish language public service announcement to augment our efforts. We 

continue to look to collaborate with county partners to engage and inform Fairfax County 

youth. During the month of June and throughout the summer there will be various 

opportunities for the entire Panel to participate in outreach endeavors. We will convene further 

meetings with our partners from Neighborhood and Community Services, The Out of School 

Network, and My Brothers Keepers, as well as the Fairfax County Police Department, 

Communities of Trust, the Commonwealth Attorney’s Office, and any office willing to 

collaborate on the concept of a “Safe Summer” event for our county’s youth populations.   

 

Upcoming PCRP meetings 

 

June 1, 2023 – Temple Rodef Shalom 2100 Westmoreland Street, Falls Church, VA 22043 

 

Future venues for Panel meetings are being worked out. If any Panel member has a suggestion, 

please forward the location and point of contact so that we may follow-up and have it added to 

our list. The list of future locations for the second half of the year will be presented to the Panel 

at the June 1st meeting.      
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